

Commonwealth of Virginia VIRGINIA DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY

1111 E. Main Street, Suite 1400, Richmond, Virginia 23219
P.O. Box 1105, Richmond, Virginia 23218
(800) 592-5482
www.deq.virginia.gov

Travis A. Voyles Secretary of Natural and Historic Resources Michael S. Rolband, PE, PWD. PWS Emeritus Director

October 30, 2023

Mr. Michael Johnson Associate Vice President for Facilities Planning and Operation 121 College Place, Suite 506 Norfolk, VA 23510

Transmitted electronically: mjohnson@tcc.edu

Re: General Permit for Discharges of Stormwater from Small Municipal Separate Storm Sewer Systems General Permit Number VAR040089, Tidewater Community College

Dear Mr. Johnson:

Department staff has reviewed your Registration Statement and determined that the referenced Municipal Storm Sewer System (MS4) is hereby covered under the General Permit for Discharges of Stormwater from Small Municipal Separate Storm Sewer Systems. The effective date of your coverage under this general permit is November 1, 2023, or the date of this letter, whichever is later. You may obtain a copy of the general permit from https://law.lis.virginia.gov/admincode/title9/agency25/chapter890/section40/.

Please submit future permit correspondence and your annual MS4 program reports to David A. Taylor of the DEQ Tidewater Regional Office at deq.virginia.gov. The general permit will expire on October 31, 2028. The conditions of the permit require that you submit a new registration statement on or before August 3, 2028, if you wish to have continued coverage under the general permit.

If you have any questions about this letter or the general permit, please contact David A. Taylor at (757) 705-8293 or david.a.taylor@deq.virginia.gov.

Sincerely,

Meghan M. Mayfield Director, Water Permitting

c: TRO file/ECM

Mr. Bert Thompson, Director of Facilities Management, Tidewater Community College Ms. Shelley Bains, Capital Outlay Program Manager, Virginia Community College System